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Chancellor selects
honorary graduands

Pro-Chancellor Sir Richard Attenborough (left) who is to receive an honorary
degree from the University, with brother David on the occasion of the latter's
honorary degree from Sussex in 1879.

Six "Sussex people" are to be awarded
honorary degrees by the University at
a special ceremony in July incorporating
the Silver Jubilee Graduation Ceremony
and the installation of the new Chancellor,
the Earl of March and Kinrara.

In keeping with tradition, the honorary
graduands are the personal choice of
the new Chancellor on the occasion
of his installation. Lord March, who
is the elder son and heir of the ninth
Duke of Richmond and Gordon, devotes
much of his time to running the family
estates at Goodwood, including the world-
famous race course, and is a prominent
Anglican layman, has selected six people
who have strong links with Sussex and
the University.

Lord March is the University's third
Chancellor. His predecessor, Lord Shaw-
cross, who was elected in 1965 following
the death of the first Chancellor, Lord
Monckton of Brenchley, stood down
in August 1985 after 20 years in office.

The Graduation Ceremony and installation

SILVER JUBILEE PROGRAMME
Full details of the events which are
taking place throughout the year to
mark the University's Silver Jubilee
are given in a special pull-out programme
contained in this issue of Bulletin.

of the new Chancellor, which will take
place on Tuesday, July 15, 1986, at
the Brighton Centre, is one of the high-
lights of the University's Silver Jubilee
Celebrations which are taking place
throughout 1986.

The honorary graduands are as follows:

Doctor of Laws

The Marquis of Abergavenny
Lord Lieutenant of East
since 1974,

Mr. T.H.B. Mynors
Former Chairman of the University
Council and Senior Pro-Chancellor

Sussex

(1980-85). Also former Chairman
of East Sussex County “Council
(1975-77).

Mr. A.E. Shields
Founding Registrar of the Univer-
sity (1959-73) and recently retired
as Registrar of the University
of Adelaide, Australia.

Doctor of Letters

Sir Richard Attenborough
Pro-Chancellor of
since 1970, President of the
Brighton Festival Committee.

The Rt. Rev. Eric Kemp
Bishop of Chichester since

the University

1974.
Doctor of Science

Sir Norman Longley
Deputy Lieutenant of West Sussex

Student anger
over grants

The Students' Union and University
officers joined last week in condemning
the announcements made on student
grants and welfare benefits by the Govern-
ment during the Christmas break.

Education Secretary, Sir Keith Joseph,
told Parliament on December 16, 1985
that the main rates of student grant
will be increased by around two per
cent for the next academic year.

On the same day the White Paper on
Social Security was published, containing
provisions to remove students' entitlement
to supplementary and unemployment
benefits during the Christmas and Easter
vacations, to discontinue the payment
of housing benefit to students in halls
of residence, and to limit the amount
of housing benefit paid to students during
the summer vacation for accommodation
from which they are absent. It also
included a proposal to restore the law

(continued on page 2)

since 1975. Retired Chairman
of James Longley (Holdings)
Ltd of Crawley, the firm which
built many of the buildings on
the University campus.

Mr. Tom Mynors




News

Maths
Master
Classes

For the third consecutive year the Educat-
ion Development Building buzzed with
the working of children's brains on ten
Saturday mornings last term as forty-
one 12 and 13 year olds selected from
schools throughout Sussex attended the
annual series of Royal Institution Mathe-
matics Master Classes.

which were sponsored by
ICL Computers plc and organised by
the local branch of the Mathematical
Association, were designed to give children
the chance to work on various types
of mathematical problems which give
an insight into modern mathematics
but which are not covered by schools.

The classes,

Principal lecturer for the series was
Mr. Alan Tammadge, former president
of the Mathematical Association and
a former headmaster of Sevenoaks School.
His talks covered such areas as topology,
algebra, number theory and geometry.

Other sessions were given by Mr. Joe
Taylor and Dr. Dudley Ward of the Mathe-
matics Subject Group on microcomputers
and the mathematics of chess boards,
and by Professor John Crank, formerly
of Brunel University, on applied mathe-
matics. Teacher tutors, including several
members of the Mathematics Division,
were present at all sessions.

(continued from page 1)

concerning covenants to students so
that they cover only the grant-aided
period, not the full year.

The changes are due in the academic
year 1986-87, except for the restriction
in  Summer vacation housing benefit
which will apply from June this year.

To compensate for the loss of benefits,
Social Services Secretary, Mr. Norman
Fowler, announced last week that means
tested grants for wundergraduates and
full grants for postgraduates will be
increased by £36 per year.

Students' Union Vice-President (Social
Services), Paul Bish, expressed student
anger last week and said, "We are abso-
lutely horrified. The increase is no
use at all to us, bearing inflation in
mind. We expect to lose anything up
to £500 per year in real terms."

Finance Officer, Ray Howard, commented,
"The University is very concerned at
the further cut in the real level of
student support contained in this announce-
ment, and believe there is a danger
of real hardship amongst a significant
part of the student body."

Sir Keith also announced that the parental
contribution scale for 1986-87 will be
adjusted upwards in line with earnings.
This means that those parents with
a residual income of less than £8,700
will not have to pay anything in contri-
bution, while those with a residual income
of £28,000 or more will pay the maximum
contribution of £4,300.

People

PROFESSOR BRUCE GRAHAM

Professor Graham is to continue as
Senior Pro-Vice-Chancellor for a further
period of two years until July 31, 1988.

DR. MICHAEL ERAUT

Dr. Eraut has been appointed Chairman
of Continuing and Professional Education
for a three-year period from August I,
1986.

DR. TONY BAILEY

Dr. Bailey has been appointed Director
of the Centre for Continuing Education
and School of Education for a five-year
period from August 1, 1986.

PROFESSOR AARON SLOMAN

Professor Sloman has taken over as
Acting Director of the Institute of Cog-
nitive and Information Sciences from
this January until December 1988.

PROFESSOR SIR RONALD MASON

Sir Ronald is to be awarded an honorary
DSc by the University of Wales next
July in recognition of his distinguished
scientific career. As well as being
a Professor of Chemistry at Sussex,
he is a former chief scientific adviser
to the Ministry of Defence and is now
a scientific adviser to the Home Office.

PROFESSOR MIKE THOMPSON

Professor Thompson, a former Pro-Vice-
Chancellor and Acting Vice-Chancellor
of Sussex, and currently Vice-Chancellor
of the University of East Anglia, is
on the move again - he has been appointed
to the Vice-Chancellorship of Birmingham.

DR. KEITH OATLEY

Dr. Oatley, Lecturer in Experimental
Psychology, has been appointed to a
second Chair in Psychology at the Univer-
sity of Glasgow.

PROFESSOR B.V. JAYAWANT

Professor Jayawant has been elected
Vice-Chairman of the Computing and
Control Divisional Board of the Institution
of Electrical Engineers and will be chair-
man of the Division in 1989-90. This
Division is one of the five learned society
activity boards of the IEE.

MRS. PAULINE THORNE

Mrs. Thorne, Alumni Clerk in Sussex
House, has been elected to chair the
South Eastern District Council of NALGO,
which represents 38,000 members in
Kent, Surrey and Sussex. She is the
first woman and probably the youngest
person to occupy the post.

MR. PHILIP LARKIN

The poet Philip Larkin, who died on
December 2, was an honorary graduate
of Sussex. He received an Hon.DLitt
from the University in 1974.

L

Professor RYhL

Award for
Sussex historian

Sussex historian, Professor John ROohl,
has received international recognition
of his contribution to historical scholarship
with a prestigious double award.

Professor R®hl, Professor of History
in the School of European Studies and
Dean of the School from 1982-85, has
been elected to a fellowship at the
Historisches Kolleg in Munich for the
academic year 1986-87. Only three
fellows are elected to the Kolleg at
any one time and by tradition two of
these are awarded to historians from
Germany. The third place, awarded
to Professor R©ohl, is open to historians
from the rest of the world.

In addition to his fellowship, Professor
Rohl has been awarded the Prize of
the Stiftung Historisches Kolleg, worth
20,000 DM (around £5,300), in recognition
of his work on the decision-making proces-
ses and power structures of Imperial
Germany before the First World War,
a topic which has interested him since
he graduated from Cambridge in 1961.

His main publication to date is a three-
volume work entitled "The Kaiser's
closest friend for 20 years, Prince Philipp
zu Eulenburg", which took him 17 years
to complete.

The Historisches Kolleg fellowships,
which are much sought after in the
German historical world, allow historians
a twelve -month period during which
they can concentrate their attention
on writing, unhindered by teaching or
other commitments. The Kolleg itself,
a large villa in the centre of Munich,
contains only the three fellows and
a number of secretaries. During his
year there Professor Rdhl hopes to com-
plete his biography of Kaiser Wilhelm II

However Professor Rohl will have two
obligations during his time there. He
is required to give a public lecture in
Munich on a subject of his choice.
He is also required to organise a confer-
ence on the subject on which he is work-
ing, to which he can invite, at the Kolleg's
expense, any specialist in that subject
from anywhere in the world.



Aris

Academic
tenure

New laws to limit job tenure for university
lecturers have been proposed in a consult-
ation paper published by the Government
last month.

The proposed changes would give univer-
sities the power to dismiss staff because
of redundancy or for financial reasons.
This would not apply retrospectively
but to new appointments and to permanent
academic staff who are promoted.

In order not to interfere with the mobility
of academic staff, those moving to
another university job of the same grade
would be able to retain tenure.

The consultation paper proposes the
appointment of three commissioners
with powers to make new university
statutes or to amend existing ones.
It ' is proposed that before doing this
the commissioners should be required
to consider any representations from
people affected by the legislation. The
commissioners would be empowered
to incorporate provisions to safeguard
academic freedom, defined as '"freedom
to research, publish and teach without
being subject to victimisation because
of the nature or content of what is
researched."

The proposed new laws provide for the
review of existing "good cause" provisions
for the dismissal of academic staff
and that any amendments should apply
to all the academic staff and not, as
with the amendments to tenure, to those
appointed after a specified date.

The Association of University Teachers
and the Committee of Vice-Chancellors
& Principals have been asked for their
views by the end of February.

Library
exhibition

'Himalayan Village', an exhibition based
on materials from the Gorer Collection,

can be seen in the Library until the
end of term.

The exhibition consists of photographs
and other materials associated with
Geoffrey Gorer's anthropological fieldwork
in the Himalayas in 1937.

Traffic safety

Parking hazards near Arts and Mantell

Access to Arts D by ambulance or fire
engine is being prevented by drivers
parking their cars on the road to the
rear of the building. Those who are
causing this obstruction should be aware
that they are putting lives and property
at risk and are asked to seek alternative
parking locations.

Car owners and delivery vehicles are
also asked not to park within the zig-zag
markings at the Mantell zebra crossing.
Parking at this location, which is at
a critical change in the inclination of
the road, can give rise to head-on vehicle
confrontations and endanger pedestrians.

University Safety & Radiation
Protection Officer

McCowen stars in

New Year line-up

Alec MeCowen

The new year comes alive at the Gardner
Centre with a programme full of excite-
ment and variety - Alec McCowen as
Kipling, cabaret from Harvey and the
Wallbangers, a Beethoven series, a mime
season and blues from Louisiana Red.

Alec McCowen's Kipling received universal
acclaim while playing a highly successful

run at London's Mermaid Theatre.
It comes to the Gardner as part of
a short national tour during January,

and is a particularly appropriate product-
ion. Kipling had a close local association
with Rottingdean, while 1986 is the
fiftieth anniversary of his death, and his
papers are one of the special collections
in the University Library.

Alec McCowen is one of Britain's finest
and most popular actors, with a host
of stage, film and television credits.
He has worked with such diverse names
as Sir Laurence Olivier, Peter Brook
and Alfred Hitchcock. Kipling is written
by Brian Clark, author of the West
End hit 'Whose Life is it Anyway?',
and is based on Kipling's own poetry
and prose. The show gives a fascinating
and often surprising insight into his
life and work. McCowen has performed
the show on Broadway as well as in
the West End, and it has also been broad-
cast on Channel 4. 'Kipling' is at the
Gardner from January 16 to 18.

Thunderbirds are go again as the Gardner's
mime season gets under way with a
hilarious and affectionate parody of
the classic TV puppet series. All your
favourite characters (and spaceships)
from International Rescue are brought
back to life and there's a special guest
appearance from Captain Scarlet. Mime
Theatre Project presents Thunderbirds
on January 14 and 15.

The season continues with Teatro Chileno
de Mimos on January 23 to 25. Gloria
Romo, Jaime Schneider and Francisco
Morales were three of South America's
leading performers until the 1973 coup
in Chile forced their exile. Since then
they have performed throughout the

3

world as actors and mime artists, but
their work together has been seen only
rarely in Britain. They present a double
bill titled 'In The Middle of Nowhere'.

Two of Britain's leading mime artists,
Nola Rae and John Mowat, join forces
for the last show of the season titled

'Loggerheads'. Both have toured the
world and made numerous television
appearances. Together they produce

a show full of dazzling virtuosity, explor-
ing the innate human capacity for dis-
agreement. Nola and John are at 'Logger-
heads' from January 30 to February l.

Harvey and the Wallbangers bring their
brand new show 'Park The Tiger' to
the Gardner on January 22, fresh from
a London run at the Bloomsbury Theatre.
The show is directed by David Gilmore,
whose West End credits include 'Daisy
Pulls It Off' and 'The Hired Man'. The
script has been devised by Geoffrey
Perkins, producer of 'The Hitch-Hiker's
Guide to the Galaxy', writer of Radio-
Active and currently script editor of
'Spitting Image.. The Wallbangers promise
an evening of music and humour, new
and familiar songs, jazz, doo-wop and
rock 'n' roll.

The Gardner's spring Beethoven series
begins on January 21 with a concert
from the Chilingirian String Quartet,
whose programme also includes Schubert's
Quartetsatz and a rare chance to hear
Alban Berg's Lyric Suite.

The Quartet will be givihg lunchtime

lecture recitals and open rehearsals
this term, as well as a master class
tomorrow, January 14, 3 - 6 p.m., at

which observers will be welcome.

The Beethoven series continues on January
29 when the distinguished violinist Erich
Gruenberg gives the first of three recitals
in which he will play all ten of Beet-
hoven's violin sonatas. The other recitals
are on February 12 and 26.

An innovation at the Gardner, Saturday
morning jazz workshops, begins on January
18, and on February 4 the legendary
American blues singer Louisiana Red
appears in concert.

Still Life, an exhibition treating aspects
of contemporary still life photography,
is in the gallery from January 22, and
there will be a special talk on the exhibit-
ion at 2 p.m. on January 29. Admission
is free.

News from the
Meeting House

We congratulate Anthony Vincent Robins,
Arts postgraduate, and Tushar Sophia
Edwin on the Blessing Service for their
wedding held in the Meeting House Chapel
on December 18.

The Meeting House Christmas Appeal
for the Nelson and Winnie Mandela Schol-
arship at this University has now reached
£828 and thanks go to everyone who
has helped raise money and given don-
ations.

Colin Thompson



Noticeboard

VACANCIES

The Personnel Office has issued the
following summary of posts to be filled.
Advertisements for these vacancies
have been placed in the local and, where
appropriate, national press as well as
being circulated to the relevant Section
Heads and union representatives for
circulation to staff and noticeboards.

Copies of these advertisements, and
further particulars, if available, as well
as application forms are obtainable
from the Personnel Office, Room 227,
Sussex House. This list was compiled
on January 3 and is subject to revision.
All posts are full-time, full-year and
for male or female applicants unless
otherwise stated.

Technical

Map Curator, 5, Geography Laboratory
Electronics Technician, 3 or 4, Computing
Centre

Technician, 1, Animal House

Technician, 3, MOLS

Computer Programmer, On-line Systems,
Administration

Clerical and Related

Secretary, Grade 1/2, Education Area
Accounts Clerk, 1/2, Business Finance
Office )
Secretary, 1/2, Occupational Advisory
Service

Accounts Clerk/Typist, 1/2, Estates
Accounts Office

Registry Clerk, 3, Student Records
Control Assistant, 3, Administration
Data

Clerk, 1/2, Registry

Secretary (part-time), 1/2, MAPS
Secretary (half-time), 3, School of Educat-
ion

Manual and Ancillary

Part-time Cleaner, Park Village
Groundsperson, Sports Pavilion

Weekend Cleaner, Sports Pavilion
Part-time Teamaker, ENGAM Common
Room (term-time only).

LUNCHTIME RECITALS

Chilingirian String Quartet - Wednesday,
January 29 - open rehearsal, | - 2 p.m.,
Group Music Practice Room, Gardner
Centre.

Sussex Trugs play mainstream/traditional
jazz on Fridays, | - 2 p.m. in the Playing
Fields Pavilion.

Meeting House recitals in the Meeting
House Chapel on Tuesdays, 1.15 p.m.:
January 14 - John Birch (organ), January
21 - Jane Seaman (soprano) and Paul
Theaker (guitar), January 28 - lan Clarke
(French horn), February &4 - John Birch
(organ).

OBSERVER MACE DEBATING
COMPETITION 1985-6

This is open to teams of two registered
students from all institutions of higher
education in the British Isles. The South-
ern Regional Final will be held at the
Royal Holloway and Bedford New College

on January 23. Further details from
Adrian Whyatt, Independent Debating
& Public Speaking Assoc.,, RHBNC,

University of London, Egham Hill, Egham,
Surrey, TW20 OEX.

CENTRE FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION

Saturday Schools

February 1: "A History of Horsham".
Tutor: Annabelle Hughes. Venue: Forest
Community School, Horsham.

February 15 (first of 9 Day Schools
to be held in the coming months): "Wag-
ner's Ring". Tutor: Michael Hall. Venue:
Clair Hall, Haywards Heath.

February 22: "Discovering Sussex Villages'.
Tutor: Elizabeth Doff. Venues: University.

February 22: "Bleak House". Tutors:
Chris Jude and Alison Marriott. Venue:
Friends Centre, Ship Street, Brighton.
February 22: "Reading the Landscape".
Tutors: Fred Gray and Michael Smith.
Venue: Rottingdean Whiteway Centre.
March 22: "Roman Sussex™. Tutor:

David Rudling. Venue: University.

Further details of these and other courses
from the Centre for Continuing Education,
Education Development Building.

Open Lecture

Tuesday, February 11, 5.30 p.rm., Molecular
Sciences Lecture Theatre: University
Special Lecture: HERSTMONCEUX TO
THE SUN: THE NEW OBSERVATORY
IN THE CANARY ISLANDS by Dr. Paul
Murdin, Head of Telescope Operations,
RGO. Admission free, no tickets required.

18th CENTURY STUDIES

The British Society for 18th-Century
Studies exists to bring together people
from all disciplines who are interested
in the period. It publishes its own Journal
and Bulletin, and holds regular confer-
ences, BSECS is a very swuccessful and
_flourishing society; to stay that way,
It needs your support. Further details
from: Dr. Richard Waller, French Dept.,
Modern Languages Building, Liverpool
University, P.O.Box 147, Liverpool,
L69 3BX.

THE ROYAL SOCIETY MULL ARD AWARD

This award is made to individuals who
have made outstanding contributions
to the advancement of sciemce or engin-
eering or technology directly promoting
national prosperity. Consideration will
be given to proven achievements within
the past 10 years, judged particularly
by their impact on the economy. Nomin-
ations should be made by mo later than
February 27, 1986. Fusrther details
are held in the Information Office,
Sussex House.

Small ads

CASUAL WORK: anyone
term-time or Easter vacation work in
the Refectory should conwtact Mr. P.
Gassmann, Room 202, Refectory building,
tel. 3929, Vacancies will be limited
SO please apply as soon as possible.

seeking casual

MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS: 1) Howarth
Mode! B oboe. Suitable For promising
beginner, £350. 2) Rudall Carte solid
silver flute. Suitable for serious student,
£650. Phone A.Sloman, Brighton 506532
any time.

RECENT BOOKS

New publications
include:

THE BIOCHEMISTRY OF THE POLY-
PEPTIDE HORMONES by M.Wallis,
S.L. Howell and K.W. Taylor. Wiley.
Paperback, £14.95.

SENTENTIOUSNESS AND THE NOVEL.

by Sussex authors

Laying Down the Law in Eighteenth-
Century French Fiction by Geoffrey
Bennington. Cambridge U.P. £25.00.

STATCALC by T.J. Browne and R.B.G.
Williamns. A 40-track disk for use with
the BBC Model B Microcomputer. Com-
prehensive documentation. Macmillan.
£26.50.

THE WRONG WAR: American Policy
and the Dimensions of the Korean Con-
flict, 1950-1953 by Rosemary Foot.
Cornell University Press. £26.00.

Available from SUSSEX UNIVERSITY
BOOKSHOP

PRE-UNIVERSITY ENGLISH LANGUAGE
COURSE 1986

The Language Centre will be offering
a modular three-month English Language
course from July to September at pre-
intermediate to advanced level with
the aim of bringing all students to the

University requirement by the end of
the course. Further details from the
Language Centre, Arts A, tel. 8006.

TERM DATES

The Spring Term ends on Friday, March
14, The Summer Term runs from Monday,
April 21 to Friday, June 27. The 1986-87
academic year begins on Monday, October
6, 1986.

UNIVERSITY CLOSURES

The University will be closed from Thurs-
day, March 27 to Monday, March 31
inclusive, for the Easter holiday. The
University will also be closed for Bank
Holidays on Monday, May 5 and 26 and
August 25.

The Bulletin will be published every
three weeks this term. The next edition
will appear on Tuesday, February 4.
Copy must be received in the Information
Office, level 2, Sussex House (tel. 8208)
by no later than 5 p.m. on Monday,
January 27. The last edition of term
will appear on Tuesday, February 25
(copy date February 17).

Remember, we can only
if you inform us -
know about news events.

inform  you
so please let us

The Bulletin is for the information of
staff and students of the University
of Sussex. Published by the Information
Office and printed by the University
of Sussex Printing Unit.




University

of
Sussex

Programme

January

15th
16th-18th

17th
29th

February

11th

27th

March

5th

14th

14th
21st
26th

The Times publishes Special Report on the University

Alec McCowen in Kipling (one-man show) at the Gardner Arts Centre
(1986 is the 50th anniversary of the death of Rudyard Kipling)
Town and Gown Club: Anita Roddick (of the Body Shop)

Winter Graduation Ceremony

University Special (public) Lecture: Dr. Paul Murdin (Royal Greenwich

Observatory) on 'The new Observatory in the Canary Islands'

University Special (public) Lecture: Sir John Burgh (Director - General
of the British Council) on 'Government from Inside and Outside:

Reflections of a Public Servant'

A day of films and discussion on poverty and inequality in the Third
World, organised by the University Anthropology Society

10.00 a.m. Meeting of the University Court

11.45 a.m. Public Lecture: Professor Roger Blin-Stoyle on the

Silver Jubilee book The Sussex Opportunity: A New University

and the Future

Celebrity squash match at the University
Town and Gown Club: British Caledonian Airways (at Gatwick)

Schools tennis coaching clinic - Barbara Diggens

(1)



April

19th

30th

dtba¥*

May

15th
16th
16th

17th
23rd

25th & 28th
26th (to
1st June)

28th

30th

31st

dtba

June

1st, A4th
8th & 11th
5th

5th-7th

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of: Cultural
and Community Studies; Social Sciences

'Social welfare and community involvement at the University' - an
afternoon reviewing research and action

Publication of the Silver Jubilee book The Sussex Opportunity:

A New University and the Future (Harvester Press) - a collection

of essays on the development and present academic state of the University

Public Lecture: Craig Raine on Rudyard Kipling (University Library)
Kipling seminar (University Library)

Town and Gown Club: Professor Roger Blin-Stoyle: 25 Years On -
the Academic's View

Day school on Rudyard Kipling (University Library)

University of Sussex Society reunion dinner - School of Biological

Sciences

Jubilee series of concerts by the Chilingirian Quartet at

the Gardner Arts Centre starts

Exhibition on French political 1life in the 20th Century -

in the University Library

Public Lecture: 'France after the general election of March

1986

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of:
Chemistry and Molecular Sciences; Engineering and Applied
Sciences; Mathematical and Physical Sciences

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of: African
and Asian Studies; English and American Studies; European Studies
University Film Society, in association with the University of
Sussex Society, presents a special season of films from 1961 (during

May and June)

Jubilee series of concerts by the Chilingirian Quartet at the

Gardner Arts Centre continues

2.30 p.m. Silver Jubilee Thanksgiving Service, Chichester Cathedral
4,00 p.m. Garden Party at Goodwood House (invitation only)

South of England Show, Ardingly - University exhibiting

* date to be arranged

(11)



5th-Tth

8th
14th

14th-27th

2hth
25th
27th

dtba

dtba

dtba

July

1st (to
31st)

6th (to 18th
October)
14th

15th

Septémber

dtba
dtba

dtba

October

9th
17th

Moliere's Les Femmes Savantes performed by the University French

Play Group at the Gardner Arts Centre

Mass Fun Run

OPEN DAY - all parts of the University open to the public with

many special displays, exhibitions and activities

Exhibition, in conjunction with local amenity societies, on change
in the local area since 1961 - at the Gardner Arts Centre; includes
a meeting on the same theme, chaired by Lord (Asa) Briggs, on

21st June

Jubilee Concert by University Choir and Orchestra

Intra-mural/staff recreation day

Town and Gown Club: The Sussex Archaeological Society (at Michelham
Priory)

Presentation of portrait, by Bryan Organ, of outgoing Chancellor,
Lord Shawcross

Silver Jubilee/Industry year 1986 Master Classes in Technology
(sponsored by Shell UK and the RSA) begin

Education Area Special Lecture

University Jubilee window display at Vokins department store,
Brighton

University Silver Jubilee slogan to be franked on all mail leaving
Brighton main sorting office

Chancellor's Installation/Graduation Dinner

Graduation Ceremony and Installation of the Earl of March as the

University's third Chancellor

Schools Five-a-side Soccer Tournament

Announcement of the winner of a special Ralph Lewis Award to mark
50th anniversary of Kipling's death

Launch of Borough of Brighton/University joint appeal for handicapped

students

Jubilee Opening of Session Service in the University Meeting House
Town and Gown Club: University of Sussex Society: 25 Years On -

the Students' View

(iii)



25th

Day school for science teachers on 'Silver'

dtba Reception given by the East Sussex County Council to mark the
Silver Jubilee

dtba 'The last 25 years of British ceramics' - exhibition in the Gardner
Arts Centre

dtba 'The University and the trades unions' - an open forum

November

1st 'The local economy: present structure and future strategies' -
a day of discussion of research and of policy alternatives

8th '1961' - a Centre for Continuing Education day school

25th Pelham Lecture:z to be given by Dr Jonathan Miller (at the Royal
Pavilion, Brighton)

28th Town and Gown Club: Sotheby's (at Billingshurst)

December

2nd Public Lecture: Malcolm Chase on 'The origin of jubilee: contested

territory between radicalism and patriotism'

During the year

Other plans for the Jubilee Year include:

O UV Ew N

A special Jubilee work of art - a limited edition print by Tom Phillips
A commemorative ceramic item commissiomed from a local craftsman

A Silver Jubilee poster

A Silver Jubilee ale, brewed by Harvey 's of Lewes

Other items of Silver Jubilee merchand-ise

A series of University Jubilee exhibitdions at Building Society

(mainly Alliance + Leicester) offices and shops in towns throughout East

and West Sussex

A series of BBC Radio Sussex interviews with honorary graduates of the

University

All the University's postal franking machines will carry a Silver Jubilee
slogan throughout the year

Further Information dis available from the Information Office, Sussex House.

(iw)
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of
Sussex

Programme

January

15th
16th-18th

17th
29th

February

11th

27th

March

5th

14th

14th
21st
26th

The Times publishes Special Report on the University

Alec McCowen in Kipling (one-man show) at the Gardner Arts Centre
(1986 is the 50th anniversary of the death of Rudyard Kipling)
Town and Gown Club: Anita Roddick (of the Body Shop)

Winter Graduation Ceremony

University Special (public) Lecture: Dr. Paul Murdin (Royal Greenwich

Observatory) on 'The new Observatory in the Canary Islands'

University Special (public) Lecture: Sir John Burgh (Director - General

of the British Council) on 'Government from Inside and Outside:
Reflections of a Public Servant'

A day of films and discussion on poverty and inequality in the Third
World, organised by the University Anthropology Society

10.00 a.m. Meeting of the University Court

11,45 a.m. Public Lecture: Professor Roger Blin-Stoyle on the
Silver Jubilee book The Sussex Opportunity: A New University

and the Future

Celebrity squash match at the University
Town and Gown Club: British Caledonian Airways (at Gatwick)

Schools tennis coaching clinic - Barbara Diggens

(1)



April

19th

30th

dtba¥*

May
15th
16th
16th

17th
23rad

25th & 28th
26th (to
1st June)

28th

30th

31st

dtba

June

1st, 4th
8th & 11th
5th

5th-7th

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of: Cultural
and Community Studies; Social Sciences

'Social welfare and community involvement at the University' - an
afternoon reviewing research and action

Publication of the Silver Jubilee book The Sussex Opportunity:

A New University and the Future (Harvester Press) - a collection

of essays on the development and present academic state of the University

Public Lecture: Craig Raine on Rudyard Kipling (University Library)
Kipling seminar (University Library)

Town and Gown Club: Professor Roger Blin-Stoyle: 25 Years On -

the Academic's View

Day school on Rudyard Kipling (University Library)

University of Sussex Society reunion dinner - School of Biological

Sciences

Jubilee series of concerts by the Chilingirian Quartet at

the Gardner Arts Centre starts

Exhibition on French political 1life in the 20th Century -

in the University Library

Public Lecture: 'France after the general election of March

1986

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of':
Chemistry and Molecular Sciences; Engineering and Applied
Sciences; Mathematical and Physical Sciences

University of Sussex Society reunion dinners - Schools of: African
and Asian Studies; English and American Studies; European Studies
University Film Society, in association with the University of
Sussex Society, presents a special season of films from 1961 (during

May and June)

Jubilee series of concerts by the Chilingirian Quartet at the

Gardner Arts Centre continues

230 psms Silver Jubilee Thanksgiving Service, Chichester Cathedral
4,00 p.m. Garden Party at Goodwood House (invitation only)

South of England Show, Ardingly - University exhibiting

* date to be arranged

(ii)



5th-7th

8th
14th

14th-27th

24th
25th
27th

dtba

dtba

dtba

July

1st (to
31st)

6th (to 18th
October)
14th

15th

Septeémber

dtba
dtba

dtba

October

9th
17th

Moliere's Les Femmes Savantes performed by the University French

Play Group at the Gardner Arts Centre

Mass Fun Run

OPEN DAY - all parts of the University open to the public with

many special displays, exhibitions and activities

Exhibition, in conjunction with local amenity societies, on change
in the local area since 1961 - at the Gardner Arts Centre; includes
a meeting on the same theme, chaired by Lord (Asa) Briggs, on

21st June

Jubilee Concert by University Choir and Orchestra

Intra-mural/staff recreation day

Town and Gown Club: The Sussex Archaeological Society (at Michelham
Priory)

Presentation of portrait, by Bryan Organ, of outgoing Chancellor,
Lord Shawcross

Silver Jubilee/Industry year 1986 Master Classes in Technology
(sponsored by Shell UK and the RSA) begin

Education Area Special Lecture

University Jubilee window display at Vokins department store,
Brighton

University Silver Jubilee slogan to be franked on all mail leaving
Brighton main sorting office

Chancellor's Installation/Graduation Dinner

Graduation Ceremony and Installation of the Earl of March as the

University's third Chancellor

Schools Five-a-side Soccer Tournament

Announcement of the winner of a special Ralph Lewis Award to mark
50th anniversary of Kipling's death

Launch of Borough of Brighton/University joint appeal for handicapped

students

Jubilee Opening of Session Service in the University Meeting House
Town and Gown Club: University of Sussex Society: 25 Years On -

the Students' View

(iii)



25th

Day school for science teachers on 'Silver'

dtba Reception given by the East Sussex County Council to mark the
Silver Jubilee

dtba 'The last 25 years of British ceramics' - exhibition in the Gardner
Arts Centre

dtba 'The University and the trades unions' - an open forum

November

1st 'The local economy: present structure and future strategies' -
a day of discussion of research and of policy alternatives

8th '1961' - a Centre for Continuing Education day school

25th Pelham Lecture: to be given by Dr Jonathan Miller (at the Royal
Pavilion, Brighton)

28th Town and Gown Club: Sotheby's (at Billingshurst)

December

2nd Public Lecture: Malcolm Chase on 'The origin of jubilee: contested

territory between radicalism and patriotism'

During the year

Other plans for the Jubilee Year include:

N U s W N R

A special Jubilee work of art - a limited edition print by Tom Phillips
A commemorative ceramic item commissiomed from a local craftsman

A Silver Jubilee poster

A Silver Jubilee ale, brewed by Harvey 's of Lewes

Other items of Silver Jubilee merchand-ise

A series of University Jubilee exhibitdions at Building Society

(mainly Alliance + Leicester) offices and shops in towns throughout East
and West Sussex

A series of BBC Radio Sussex interviews with honorary graduates of the

University

All the University's postal franking machines will carry a Silver Jubilee
slogan throughout the year

Further Information is available from the Information Office, Sussex House.
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